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Scott M. Jalbert, Unit Chief 

 
 
October 30, 2019 
 
 
To:  Honorable LOCSD Board of Directors 
 
From:  George Huang, Battalion Chief 
 
Subject: Agenda Item 5A – November 7, 2019 Board Meeting 
 District /CAL FIRE Chief Report for October 2019 
 

 

EMERGENCY ACTIVITY 
 

1. Station 15 - South Bay responded to 149 calls between September 25 – October 29th, 2019 including 92 
Medical Aids, and 19 Traffic Collisions; 8 incidents were reported as Fire, 6 as Hazardous; 18 as Public 
Service Assists; and 6 as False Alarms.  
 
Company 15 was called to cover the station or respond to emergencies 5 times between September 25 – 
October 29th, 2019. 

 

ADMINISTRATION 

 

2. On October 10, 2019 Office Technician Carrie Anne Young celebrated her one-year anniversary of 
working at Station 15 – South Bay. 
 

3. On October 12, 2019 Station 15 – South Bay staff held their Annual Fire Safety Fair. This year’s event 
was held from 11 am – 3 pm in the Rite-Aid Parking Lot and had over five hundred attendees.  A big thank 
you to the Red Cross, Sheriff’s Department, Los Osos Fire Safe Council, C.E.R.T. and all our volunteers 
for making this such a successful event.  This year’s Fire Safety Fair had a special mission, raising money 
for a young Los Osos girl who was severely burned when she stepped into a hidden bonfire pit while 
visiting Montana De Oro State Park with her family in July. Four-year-old Alivia Gonzales suffered severe 
injuries, she faces a long road to recovery with many financial burdens placed upon her family. The South 
Bay Fire Department raised over two thousand dollars during the bake sale, silent auction and fill the boot 
event for the Gonzales family in Alivia's name.  
 

4. On October 15, 2019 Office Technician Carrie Anne Young attended the NPP budget workshop hosted 
by the County of San Luis Obispo to help educate her on ways budget effectively on our annual NPP 
reporting. 
 

5. On October 31, 2019 Chris Peterson retired after 40 years in the fire service, 15 of them being here at 
Station 15 – South Bay.  We wish him the best in retirement, he will be greatly missed. 
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SPECIAL PROGRAMS/PROJECTS 

 

6. On October 18, 2019 Station 15 – South Bay Reserve company participated in the 7th annual Tough Two 
event held at the Los Osos Middle School.  
 

7. On October 27, 2019 Station 15 – South Bay participated in the Oktoberfest Event in Baywood where they 
handed out stickers, gave engine tours, and met with the community. 
 

8. During the month of October Station 15 – South bay continued the hiring process for our new Reserve 
Firefighters.  They are being fitted for uniforms and will complete an in-house academy in December. 
 
 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Scott Jalbert, Unit Chief 
CAL FIRE / San Luis Obispo County Fire Department 
 
 
 
 
By George Huang, North Coast Battalion Chief 
CAL FIRE / San Luis Obispo County Fire Department 






